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Dear Parent(s);

Goodwill Easter Seals Miami Valley is providing a free developmental screening for children at your child’s preschool/childcare center on:  October 1,2018 through October 12, 2018
ABOUT THE SCREENING

We will use the Brigance which is a developmental checklist for children ages six weeks to six years .  We use the screening to check your child’s language development, small and large muscle coordination, and personal-social skills.
This screening will provide a brief “glimpse” of your child’s development. It is not an IQ test or a readiness indicator for kindergarten. The developmental screening is a tool used to monitor the acquisition of milestones typically seen in young children.  The screening can also be helpful to identify children who may benefit from additional follow-up with a pediatrician or local services that provide further evaluation.    

Your child will be screened individually; taking approximately 10 - 20 minutes to complete.  Most children enjoy the games, questions and individual attention.  In the event that your child is uncomfortable, we will send a parent questionnaire home for you to complete in lieu of our screening.  Typically, this is a fun experience and most activities are play-based.   
PERMISSION FORM

It is necessary for you to complete the attached Permission to Screen form before your child can be screened. Feel free to use the back of the form to provide additional information about your child.  This will help us understand your child’s development, including concerns, medical history, strengths and weaknesses. If your child is receiving services from Help Me Grow or the school district, your child does not need a developmental screening.  
POST SCREEN/FOLLOW-UP

All parents receive their child’s original Brigance screening sheet along with a letter providing the results of the screening. This may take 2-3 weeks. The Child Care Center Director will also receive a copy of your child’s screening results.  If a concern in one or more of the developmental areas is found, we will follow-up with an additional screening tool for you to complete at home with your child.  At times, parents may decide that their child may benefit from further evaluation or monitoring and our program can assist with follow-up for services that are available in the community.
Please note:  Parents who have any concerns with their child’s development are able to contact their local Help Me Grow Program (for children zero to two years) or their local School District Board Office (child ages 3-5 years) to request or discuss evaluation services.  They do not need a screening to access these services. 
We hope this letter has explained the purpose of the screening.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact:
D’Juan Malone, M.S, Child Outreach Specialist
(937) 528-6461 or d.malone@gesmv.org
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